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Present: Lynn Harrington, Diane Impastato, Connie Manes, Michael Perkins, Kate Symonds, direttor
Lesly Ferris.

Public and Invited Guests: Lil Amatore, “Bluto,” entertainment director, and David Schreiber, owner, of
Club Getaway.

Lynn Harrington called the meeting to order at 3:05 p.m.

Planning for Haunted Drive Through Event: Walk Through of Club Getaway: Subcommittee members
walked the roadway loop at Club Getaway, looking at potential sites for haunted stations and stand-

alone props for a Halloween haunted drive-through event on October 30, 6-8 or 9 p.m. Club Getaway
would provide:

Use of the property, following the driveway and around the loop
Uplighting on trees

Fog machine

Access to electricity and extension cords

Some Halloween props and/or decorations

Set-up could start Thursday evening and/or all-day Friday

Continued discussion of 2020 Halloween Activities: Subcommittee members reiterated details of the
haunted drive-through event:

Sign-up would be through Eventbrite and would include a waiver form.

The event needs a name. Suggestions were The Drive Boo, The Boo Through, Camp Friday the 30* and
incorporating the pandemic in the name. No decision was made.

There was discussion about the number of cars per time slot. The property could accommodate groups
of 5-10 cars every 15 minutes. No decision was made. Cars would need to be guided in and out of the
entryway at the lower parking lot because it is one lane. Drivers would be asked to keep on just the car’s
parking lights when they reach the start of the haunted drive-through.

There is interest in setting up a station by the Kent Land Trust, Kent Lions Club, possibly Kent School
would drop off a station. Ms. Ferris has posted notice on Facebook for groups, businesses to create
stations, for volunteer help and donation of Halloween props.

There also was continued discussion about handing out candy at the end of the drive. Ms. Symonds
volunteered to purchase the candy. We could ask number of children in the cars through Eventbrite.

Ms. Manes will send out an aerial map of the property that could assist with drawing stations.

Next subcommittee meeting date: The subcommittee agreed to meet Oct. 14, 2020 at 7 p.m.
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Mrs. Harrington made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 4:06 p.m.

Lesly Ferris
Director

Minutes are not considered final until approved. Refer to the minutes from ensuing meeting for any
changes and/or corrections.



